October 6, 1998

AGENCY

DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

R042783

ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 Alameda, CA 94502-6577 (510) 567-6700

(510) 337-9335 (FAX)

Mr. Hugh Murphy City of Hayward Fire Department 777 B Street

Hayward, CA – 94541

Ref.: Crescent Truck Lines - 2480 Whipple Road, Hayward, California- 94544

Dear Mr. Murphy:

I am in receipt of the groundwater monitoring report, dated January 1997, site closure report, dated April 21, 1997 and a response letter to the questions raised by this Department on human health risk assessment, dated August 18, 1998, prepared by Aqua Geosciences, Inc. for the above mentioned site.

The risk to public health due to exposure to BTEX and MTBE (methyl tertiary butyl ether) was evaluated using ASTM's Risk Based Corrective Action Methodology (RBCA). The maximum concentrations of contaminants found in the groundwater were used to model off site residential ingestion of groundwater (although according to the report, no groundwater production wells were identified in the vicinity of the groundwater plume) and onsite inhalation of vapors in an enclosed area.

Based upon the results of the risk assessment (for a hazard index of 1 and a cancer risk of one in one hundred thousand) and with the provision that the information provided to the agency was accurate and representative of current site conditions, the site does not pose a threat to human health and no further action is needed.

Sincerely,

Madhulla Logan

Hazardous Material Specialist

achille Some

C: Claus Engelhart, 6851 McDivitt Drive, Suite D, Bakersfield, CA - 93313
Anthony Crawley, Crescent Truck Lines, 2480 Whipple Rd, Hayward, CA - 94544

ALAMEDA COUNTY HEALTH CARE SERVICES AGENCY DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

į.,

August 14, 1990 Anthony L. Crawley Crescent Truck Lines Inc. 2480 Whipple Rd.

Hayward, CA 94544

Hazardous Materials Program 80 Swan Way, Rm. 200 Oakland, CA 94621 (415)

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

Re: Waste Minimization Assessment

Dear: Anthony L. Crawley:

Your business has been selected to receive a "pilot" hazardous waste minimization assessment. As you are probably aware, hazardous waste reduction has become a statewide, if not a national, issue. To address this issue at a county level, Alameda County is establishing its own Hazardous Waste Minimization Program and is planning to conduct waste minimization assessments for all hazardous waste generating facilities in the County. To begin the program, we have selected twenty auto repair businesses to receive assessments. It is our hope that these "pilot" assessments will assist the businesses in minimizing their hazardous wastes and will give us further information on the most effective way to structure our minimization program.

One of our Hazardous Materials Specialists will be contacting you to arrange to meet with you and assess your business during the week of August 21. During this meeting and assessment, the Specialist will work with you in examining your business's hazardous waste generating practices. The Specialist will then provide you with materials on existing waste reduction technology, and assist you in setting up appropriate hazardous waste minimization practices.

We thank you in advance for your participation in this pilot study. Your comments and suggestions are welcomed and encouraged; we need your input so we can best assist you! Please direct your comments and any questions to Katherine Chesick at 415/271-4320.

Sincerely,

Edgar B. Howell, Chief,

Edga BHO wellow

Alameda County Hazardous Materials Division

EBH: kac

cc: Fire Department

Files